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Presidentõs  Report                                                

Ethnigram  Newsletter  

 The election is now done and dusted and I am   

grateful for the new set of officers we have.  

 Priyani de Silva -  Currie : Vice President  

 Mayette Maling -Cope :  Secretary  

Aidan Wong : Treasurer  

Committee Members:  

Angela Joblin  

Kam Ling  

Nirmala Nand  

Thank you for putting your hands 
up to keep our organisation going. There will be a lot of work for us 

all, so we must work together as a team and put aside our own 
agendas. Migrants, Refugees and Volunteers, and the aims of the 

organisation, come first.  

I would like to thank all the members who came to the AGM,       

especially the members of the Afghan community, who have re-

cently joined the Multicultural Council.  

Members of the Manawatu Skilled Migrant Group were also present 

as observers, hopefully in the future they will also become      
members.  

The month of September has proved very exciting for us. We have 
recently signed a Memorandum of Understanding with the Palmer-

ston North City Council. This outlines both the responsibilities of the 
Council and our organisation in relation to the annual Festival of 

Cultures. I would like to thank the Mayor ,Grant Smith, for initiating 
this and to the Councillors who came to the centre to witness the 

occasion.  

At the same time we were very pleased to be able to present the 

Community Award from the New Zealand Multicultural Federation to 
Isabelle Poff -Pencole for her contribution to the French Community 

and the wider community, in her role as an educator and            

interpreter.  

As part of the subcommittee that will be working on some of the 

changes to the Constitution this year, we would like to thank our 
pioneering first President namely Ramon Herrera, for volunteering 

his time and expertise.  
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There are already a number of activities lined up for this year. Firstly I would like to 

thank Mojgan and the Iranian Community for sharing their rich culture with us on 
September the 9 th  at the Library. The movie was thought provoking and as a    

woman it made me appreciate where I am now and where I came from. The Iranian 
food was enjoyed by everyone and all the displays were very informative.  

 September the 10 th  saw the launch of the Chinese Language Month .I thoroughly 
enjoyed the show at the Regent Theatre, the Peking Opera Group from Wellington 

being superb. The children from our local Chinese Community looked so proud 
when showing us their culture and I greatly admired the teachers who had taken so 

much of their time in teaching and passing on the Chinese culture to the next    
generation.  

The women from the Arts and Craft group have an exciting project starting soon. 
Hopefully many more women will join the group. We welcome all women to take 

advantage of this opportunity to meet with other women, make new friendships and 
even learn new skills.  

The finished works will be on display following the Festival of Cultures next year.  

The planning for the trip to Parliament on October 12 th is well underway. We would 
like to thank the students from the English Language Partners who will be travelling 

to Wellington for this conducted tour of Parliament.  

The group responsible in organising the Ethkick Festival is busy planning this annual 

event. I would like to thank Hazim Arafeh for all the work he puts into making this a 
really great day for all the family.  

The Muslim community had their open day last week, in Cook Street. It was a very 
interesting day and I am sure that many people learnt a lot from the day.  

It was also good to see some of the Afghani women selling some of their delicious 
home made food at the Hokowhitu Market.  

The Indian Community will also be celebrating Diwali soon. Truly Palmerston North 

has come along way in welcoming migrants to our city. This week we had a visit at 

the centre from our local List MP Jono Naylor and Melissa Lee National MP and     

Parliamentary Secretary .  

Finally we have our Multicultural Dinner at China Town on November 4 th . This is our 

way of showing our appreciation to the volunteers and a pleasant way to network 
with other community organisa-

tions.  Please phone the office 
on 06 3581572 to reserve your 

seat. I believe they are selling 

out fast.  

As I grow older I find this saying 

true ñA critic is a man who 
knows the way but canôt drive 

the car". Lesson learnt, before 
you judge, be in the shoes of 

the person you are judging.  

Meriam Findlay     

Presidentõs  Report continue                                                
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On Wednesday the 14 th  September was the 
signing of the Memorandum of Understand-

ing (MOU) between Palmerston North City 
Council and the Manawatu Multicultural 

Council on the Festival of Cultures.   

 From the Palmerston North City Council, the 
MOU was signed by Grant Smith, our City 

Mayor and Councillor Tangi Utikere and from 
the Manawatu Multicultural Council, it was 

signed by Meriam Findlay President and 
Christine Mukabalindal. The MOU sets the 

terms for involvement of MMC to the event 
Festival of Cultures which is a community 

event funded  by the Council in which many 
ethnic communities take part.  

The Meeting and subsequent signing of the 
MOU was a result of an earlier meeting 

where Meriam and several MMC members 
outlined some concerns expressed about the 

organisation around the Festival of Cultures  

The Festival of Cultures is an annual event in 
the city to celebrate the diversity of cultures, 

which make up the community of Palmerston 
North City. The event attracts many      

thousands of people including many        
ambassadors from numerous countries who 

reside in   Wellington and travel up to    
Palmerston North for the day. The emphasis 

is on the different ethnic cultures that make 
up our vibrant multicultural Palmerston 

North. On the day people are encouraged to 

participate in many ways by performing, 
singing,    dancing and holding displays as 

well as  selling their own ethnic food.  

It was good to see so many councillors and 
members of the Manawatu Multicultural 

Council at the signing of the MOU. The     
festival of cultures which has been a vibrant 

part of our community for many years will 
gain renewed momentum and continue for 

many years to come. A copy of the         
document can be seen at the office of the 

MMC in the community House.  

A big thank you to Lisa Guthrie and PNCC for 
providing morning tea.  

Angela Joblin  

MOU Signing.  
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Where do you find two MPs     together? At the MMC, of course!  

On September the 19th we had a visit from Jono Naylor the List MP for the Palmer-
ston North area and Melissa Lee a National MP from Auckland who originally came 

from Korea.  

It is always good to have visitors that can see some of the many activities of the 

centre first hand. On this particular afternoon Eunice Rodsjo, the English Teacher, 
had about 12 overseas students for the regular afternoon lesson, coming from a   

variety of countries including Vietnam -China -  Brazil - Iran -Uruguay -and Thailand.  

After an informal chat to the students , some expressing surprise that they were able 

to speak to the MPs so freely, we had another visitor namely Paul Mitchell a        
journalist from the Manawatu   Standard.  

Paul was working on an article about Immigration and the fact that óroughly half of 
all immigrants settle in Auckland 

ó  

Meriam spoke very truthfully 

and with insight about this            

topic   which is on the front page 
of Tuesdayôs Standard, dated 

20/9/2016.  

  

The Visit of the MPs.  

As a group of enthusiastic members of the MMC and after having gained confidence 

in making our beautiful Quilt of many cultures ( which you can see at any time in the 
Centre )  

 
We thought we would do something completely different -exciting and most of all 

FUN! We plan to present a project called Multiclothes for Multipeople   shortly after 
the Festival Of Cultures in the Square in March 2017  

 
We will show Ethnic Costumes ,handmade , hand designed and in some cases hand 

woven from Native Flax. We will even have a fun section, all modelled by MMC     
members and their spouses and children.  Thatôs why we NEED YOU ! 

 
We want you ideas and your help in making this a great success.  

You donôt have to have any previous expertise at sewing, as we have some amazing 
people at the MMC that will help you. We need your enthusiasm and if you have any 

children that would like to model some amazing clothes, that would be even better !  

  
If you are interested please phone the centre and speak to Noorangi or Christine.  

 

Angela Joblin  
  
  

WE NEED YOU !  
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  Creative Writing by the Afternoon English Conversation Group  

 

 Deserted town  

Among the beautiful pictures on the table, here is a sad 

picture which shows a city which has just suffered from 

devastating tsunami or flood. The street is in a mess, 

wet and dirty with a broken chair and a collapsed traffic 

pole lying down on the road. Wood panels, probably 

from the ruined houses, are on the road everywhere. 

People living here are still evacuated, there is nobody 

back yet, and it is wet everywhere.  

Somehow, nowadays, this kind of disaster happens   

often. Has that just occurred simply by the nature of   

geographic movements, or by human beings? I have heard from the news and some      

research articles that there are many nuclear testing 

facilities holding frequent tests in the ocean, far away 

from land, or deep underneath the sea. Will that      

activity aggravate unnatural and unexpected            

geographical movements? I donò know. 

I fell sorry for the losses of the people living here. I 

hope that they will be able to recover from the disaster 

as soon as possible. If they need any assistance Iôll do 

my best to help.  

Joy  

 

Aoraki Mountain  

Iôm watching scenery of a mountain, hills ground, forest and bushes where some sheep are 

grazing. Some ice rivers are flowing from the top of the mountain. It is the really wonderful 

beauty of nature. I can feel it from deep in my heart.  

I can hear the sound of the stream and the leaves of the trees, which make a sound 

through the air. I can see it all from a close distance. The smell from the soil, flowers and 

vegetation make me feel at peace - I feel like I am in heaven.  

Some plants are here that I can eat to get more taste. Actually I am lost in the beauty of 

nature; it gives me a new life. All the cells 

of my body are working differently. The 

vitality and the feeling is changing in a 

positive way. The splendid magnificent 

mountain encourages me to ease away 

from tension.  

Aoraki/Mount Cook is the highest mountain 

in New Zealand.  

Sushila    


